From: Bruce Ellen < bellen@lvexpress.com.au > Sent: Tuesday, 24 March 2020 11:10 PM

To: COULSON, Helen < Helen.COULSON@fwc.gov.au >

**Subject:** FWCFB 7603

Dear Ms Coulson,

Apologies to yourself and Deputy Hatcher for not replying within the extended time deadline.

Unfortunately the current unprecedented circumstances affecting our members have overrun the resources of our small team.

## Regards

Bruce Ellen | President

Country Press Australia
21 George St Morwell Vic 3840
P 03 5135 4430 M 0412 527 146
www.lvexpress.com.au